
 

 
MINUTES 

May 10th, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular 
session at 7:30 P.M. In the absence of President Hirons, 
Councilman Murr presided over the meeting. The Councilmen present 
were Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Meders, Hampson and Murr. 
President Hirons was absent. City Manager Garrett, City Attorney 
Jordan and City Clerk Peck were present. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular meeting and of the special 

meeting held April 29th were read and approved. 
 
 
A petition signed by Mrs. Geo. Fletcher and others requesting a 
cement crosswalk on Ninth and Colorado Ave. was presented and 
read. Moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 
Miller, that the matter be referred to City Manager Garrett. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
Bob Patterson appeared before the meeting complaining of the 
action of boys playing in the street on the West Side. It was 
moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Marshall, that 
the City Manager investigate the situation and take steps to stop 

rowdyism in the City as a whole as well as on the West Side. 
Motion carried. 
 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled "An 
ordinance amending Section 1 of Ordinance No. 301, passed and 
adopted the 26th day of July, 1921, and entitled 'A building 
ordinance and also concerning the storage and handling of 
gasoline'" was read by the Clerk. It was moved by Councilman 
Hampson, seconded by Councilman Dowrey, that the proof of 
publication be accepted and placed on file. Motion carried. 
 
 
The proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance amending Section 1 

of Ordinance No. 301, passed and adopted the 26th day of July, 
1921, and entitled 'A building ordinance and also concerning the 
handling of gasoline'" was read by the Clerk. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed and 
adopted, numbered 316, and ordered published. The motion being 
put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows: 
Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, 



yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, the motion 

was declared carried, and the ordinance adopted. 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled, "An 
ordinance amending Section 1 of ordinance Np. 251, passed and 
adopted June 30th, 1916 and entitled 'An ordinance concerning 
sprinkling hours'" was read. It was moved by Councilman Marshall, 
seconded by Councilman Dowrey, that the proof be accepted and 
filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
The proposed ordinance entitled "An ordinance amending Section 1 
of ordinance No. 251, passed and adopted June 30th, 1916, and 
entitled 'An ordinance concerning sprinkling hours'" was then 
read by the clerk. 

 
 
It was moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed and 
adopted, numbered 317 and ordered published. The motion being 
put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as follows: 
Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; Hampson, 
yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea; the motion 
was declared carried and the ordinance adopted. 
 
 
The following resolution was presented and read: 
 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
 

WHEREAS, the City of Grand Junction is the owner of Tax 
Certificates No. 18430 for water main tax; Tas certificates No. 
18812 for sidewalk tax in Sidewalk District No. 1; and tax 
certificate Np. 22752 for sewer tax in Sewer District Np. 5, all 
covering Lot 9 in Block 10 of Mobley's Addition to the City of 
Grand Junction, and 
 
 

WHEREAS, T.F. Flucken has offered to purchase said Tax 
Certificates for the face value thereof less 25%, together with 
interest thereon at the rate of 6% per annum from the date of 

said certificates. 
 
 

THEREFORE, be it resolved by the City Council of the City of 
Grand Junction: That it will sell said tax certificates to the 
said T.F. Flucken for the face value thereof less 25%, together 
with interest thereon at the rate of 6% per annum from the dates 
of said certificates. 
 
 



It was moved by Councilman Meders, seconded by Councilman Dowrey, 

that the resolution as read be passed and adopted. The motion 
being put, upon call of roll the Councilmen present voted as 
follows; Marshall, yea; Miller, yea; Meders, yea; Dowrey, yea; 
Hampson, yea; Murr, yea. All the Councilmen present voting yea, 
the motion was declared carried. 
 
 
Proposals from the engineering firms of Burns and McDonnell, 
Stephens and Koon, and from the Weiland Engineering Company were 
received and read. Said proposals were relative to the improving 
of the water system and for the construction of a storm sewer 
system. Mr. McDonnell appeared in person and informed the Council 
of the nature of the work and explained the different phases of 
the proposed survey. 

 
 
It was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Meders, 
that the Council take the different proposals under consideration 
until the next meeting of the Council. Motion carried. 
 
 
There being no further business to come before the Council the 
meeting was adjourned until May 12, 1922 at 7:30 P.M. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 

________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 


